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16 and 23 April 2020


Draft Minutes Virtual Meeting

1. 
Resource Sharing Position (Mallory)

a. 
Mallory DeBartolo will be leaving June 30 if not earlier due to relocation of position (David PowerPoint)

b. 
Two options: 

i. 
Keep position as is or modify slightly. 

ii. 
Do something radically different.

c. 
Position performs core tasks and fulfills a strategic role.  

d. 
This may not be a full-time position, but Mallory has been doing some other core tasks because she has broader Alma experience.  Should we buy out someone’s time?

e. 
Pain points: Bringing CSU+ back up, Rapido development 

f. 
Exec: We would like to re-hire, not move to another campus 

g. 
Jen motion to rehire, seconded by Cesar, vote was unanimous 

2. 
EAR transformation plan (Carlos PowerPoint) 

a. 
Discussion of the goal of the EAR Transformation group, objectives, and strategies 

b. 
Overview of the survey and themes as laid out in Carlos’s PowerPoint. 

c. 
Feedback

i. 
Campuses want more information and time before decisions are made.

ii. 
Need to improve communication with vendors

iii. 
Also agree we should formalize the relationship between EAR and CDG

iv. 
There should be more intra-campus development particularly around the ECC

d. 
What EAR task force wants from COLD: Response to the work so far: Recommendation

i. 
Formalize the CDG and its relation to EAR. 

ii. 
All campuses want to be represented but there may not be enough faculty on some campuses in spite of the desire to participate.

e. 
Steering Committee 

i. 
Co-Chairs.

ii. 
COLD Liaison and/or COLD ScholComm Liaison (ScholCommVC)

iii. 
SDLC representative.

iv. 
EAR subcommittee(s) Chair

f. 
2-3 year terms

g. 
Increased participation in ECC and Opt-in workflows

h. 
Coordinate campus collaboration initiatives

3. 
Discussion

a. 
Every campus participation may be desirable but impractical.

b. 
Smaller campuses feel left out of the decision-making process and that they are not provided adequate resources.

c. 
CDG folks attend EAR meetings anyway.

d. 
EAR would still make recommendations to COLD and then every campus would be represented.

4. 
Recommendations.  The task force will complete the first step and then return to COLD to determine next best steps.  

5. 
ECC Money

a. 
CesarC

i. 
The CDG and Ear both voted to spend the surplus on either the Historical LA Times or the EBA with JSTOR.

ii. 
Options were presented to ExComm

b. 
If we look at the projections from Eddie it is clear that by 2022/23 we would be $200K in the hole in good times.

c. 
So ExComm recommended that instead of buying new materials we would turn the funds back to campuses or pay ahead of the SDLCs.  This route provides more stability and means we are not spending for the sake of spending money.

6. 
Shared Print - SCELC has developed two retention models and participants will meet to discuss with SCELC.

7. 
SDLC Collection Questions

a. 
Discussion began with consideration of the best way to support Eddie.  

b. 
Consortial Manager would address dissatisfaction with how the contracts are getting to us and our knowledge of how negotiations are proceeding.  

c. 
Discussion of the status with the Springer Agreement.

i. 
Question to Eddie about how the process works and how we can get the price down.

ii. 
Eddie says there has been a lot of back and forth with Springer about Open Access and APCs just as there was with Elsevier.  There is a general reluctance to threaten. 

(1) 
Without the administrative fee the increase comes to 3.9%, but the actual contract would be for 5% increase.

(2) 
What are they doing that would make us think it’s worth the money?

(3) 
Amy suggests that having the support of COLD would strengthen Eddie’s position.

(4) 
Springer initially was discussing a one-year contract but would come down to a 4.5% increase for a two-year agreement.  

iii. 
Michelle thinks that one of the things that worked with Elsevier was that we were prepared to walk away. 

iv. 
Patrick suggests CD Librarians and Eddie should get training in negotiations.

v. 
Need to create a negotiating team until we get the CD/EAR relationship resolved.

d. 
Current SDLC 

i. 
Dean at San Jose wanted a new formula to share the cost more equitably.

ii. 
EAR Committee looked at putting together the formula we have now with base, FTE and usage.

iii. 
We were going to apply across the board but for some of the packages it just didn’t work because some campuses had really low legacy pricing and newer customers had higher prices and it didn’t seem fair to implement the formula.

iv. 
Most of smaller campuses saw price increase so then Gerry put in money to spread out over time.  Voted October 2014 for the formula.  

v. 
The resulting unevenness was not obvious, and we just assumed we were paying across the board. 

vi. 
How do we move forward, and what does legacy pricing mean

vii. 
Eddie proposes applying the formula to all the packages to show us the differences.  He would just have to pull out the overhead and would need to dig up usage statistics from the prior year. 

viii. 
We need a 5-year projection for every database as we always should be planning 5-10 years in advance. 

ix. 
We need more usable information. 

e. 
This gets us to the Consortial Manager. 

i. 
Ex Libris product doesn’t work.

ii. 
Meeting with CEO of Consortial Manager which looks like it will work for us - including SCELC, and we are hoping to define our requirements to get a firm proposal.  Will work with them and campus librarians. $17,000 to implement as well as yearly fee.  

iii. 
The CO may be able to cover the cost and get a further reduction as this is not a negotiated price.

iv. 
CERPE had recommended Consortial Manager, and EAR has mentioned it.  It would allow us to track collections.  

v. 
Springer

(a) 
Permission to go 1:1 for Eddie.

(b) 
Michelle and Amy will work with Eddie.

vi. 
SDLC: Eddie will apply cost share formula to all the other packages based on the cost last year and also look at projections and different interest rates

vii. 
Consortial Manager - CO will negotiate and see if we can get this down and roll out at the beginning of the next fiscal year. 

8. 
Deans Only

Thurs, April 23, 2020 

1. 
1300-1340: Update on Student Success Committee (T. Elliott / Lili Luo Guest)

a. 
Project Progress

i. 
Questions

(1) 
What effect does library instruction have on retention?

(2) 
Which specific library instruction methods have the greatest impact on retention?

(3) 
What effect does library instruction have on academic success (GPA and credits)?

(4) 
What effect does specific library instruction interactions have on academic success??

ii. 
Development of Collection Instrument, IRB process and the pilot test.

b. 
Impact COVID-19

i. 
No impact on data summer and fall 2019

ii. 
Spring 2020 the epidemic introduced confounding variables and raised ethical concerns as to whether it was appropriate to continue.

c. 
Next Steps

i. 
Project report/publication using data we have collected to address two questions:

(1) 
What effect does library instruction have on academic success?

(2) 
What effect does specific library instruction interactions have on academic success?

ii. 
Methodology report/publication

(1) 
Document in detail methods used in multi-site study.

(2) 
Explain how to respond to sudden disruptive events.

iii. 
Hope to complete both reports by December 2020.

d. 
Deadline for data submission is 31 July 2020.

e. 
Discussion of the presentation and how many libraries still are participating.  

2. 
COLD Slate (J. Fabbi)
a. 
Need Chair for STIM and Chair for EAR

b. 
Patrick moves and Amy has seconded acceptance of the slate

c. 
Chair Carlos Rodriguez, VC Emily Bonney, Secretary Karen Schneider, Alicia Virtue volunteered for STIM

3. 
Updates and TF Reports

a. 
ScholComm - 

i. 
Patrick reports on Mark Bilby’s discussion with Google as to whether they would be interested in digitizing the collection.

ii. 
Google wants all the bib records.

iii. 
Discussion - Amy points out that it is a lot of work - 

iv. 
Motion: Allow Mark Bilby to convene from the ScholComm committee a small group to investigate a partnership with Google and prepare a report that specifies what they want.  PN/MS/passed unanimously

v. 
Transition at the end of the year.  Wants to discuss with chairs of STIM and EAR where we stand and pull together what has been done.

b. 
STIM (Ron)

i. 
Surveys are still out, and Ron has requested for follow-up from the deans.  Process still happening.  Lists the people who are participating and asks for inclusion in the minutes.

ii. 
Contemplating change to STIM chairship - would prefer that the chair be a dean.  No compelling advantage to a librarian.

c. 
ULMS (John)

i. 
Virtual meeting in the summer to discuss recruitment matter for ULMS governance.

ii. 
COVID 19 Courtesy returns: while we do have a procedure for returning there is no process for checking in - recommends

(1) 
no special process for tracking books between libraries - this is a good time for us to trust our patrons and not add to staff workload.

(2) 
Because no books are due until August 31, probably no need to promote before August.  For patrons, the message is pretty simple.  I don’t see a problem in allowing each campus to decide when and how to promote.

(3) 
Wildfire for what they are saying about us

iii. 
ELUNA cancelled - could do presentations virtually - steering committee - might schedule for June - keep people connected

iv. 
Slots in the ULMS governance.

v. 
CSU+ and Rapido Development are on hold.

vi. 
Ex Libris Contract Renewal - assumption had been that we would stick with basic contract - Built-In renewal should not be the 3.5% that seem to want this year based on David Walker’s view

4. 
Eddie has paid down the Elsevier bill with the surplus for the ECC; Amy has so notified the EAR group.  And yesterday Michele, Cyril, Amy, Emily Chan and Marianne met with Eddie to plan for pushback on Springer.  Springer offered 0% increase but would eliminate some journals.  Eddie said that was not a reduction.   Maybe contact Mark McBride from SUNY because he has a unique way of approaching this. Florida State also pulled out of Elsevier with no regrets.

5. 
Status of Scholarworks hire; Strategies for Moving IR Forward? Time to change our model? (D. Walker / C. Mitchell Guest )

a. 
ScholarWorks

i. 
Link to Calendar on the Confluence Page with campuses listed in their order in the queue.

ii. 
They have revamped the data migration process so it is proceeding more swiftly and perhaps half the campuses are using now.

iii. 
Notch 8 has started work.

(1) 
Some of the development tasks are elements the campuses had said they wanted - e.g. SWORD (Simple Web-service Offering Repository Deposit) allows third-party entities to deposit in ScholarWorks

(2) 
say they will have the development tasks completed by June 30.

(3) 
The vendor also will provide support for unusually complex development tasks and speed up some of the others.

iv. 
They still have not rehired Kevin’s replacement which was posted in January.  No qualified applicants.  Reposted in February and eliminated prior experience in libraries requirement.  Applied for an exception but denied as all is on hold until 1 July.  Can retain Kevin as contractor until we get the position filled.

v. 
Digital Repositories Committee is supporting this.  The working groups are doing excellent work to create a single system repository instead of a group of repositories.  Carmen has been working on the project since 2011 and always something gets in the way.

vi. 
One possibility that Carmen raises is that we could do code sprints in the system as one way of dealing with things if Kevin gets a new position.  

vii. 
The Digital Assets Working Group is looking at the next stage of the project.

viii. 
Carmen says it is not sustainable to have a for-free for-all support for the system.  

ix. 
The real issue is getting someone to work in Long Beach.

x. 
Increase what is going into ECC, Central Libraries Office, things are moving, and then we hit the resource wall.

xi. 
Senior Research Officers - we need to work with them

xii. 
We need to have some sort of a discussion with the CRO and consider the possibility of an IMLS grant. 

6. 
CO Office update

a. 
Basic decision-making by May 1 so campuses can plan.  Top indicator would be health departments - then talked about different ways to handle fall - F2F completely, online completely, and then variations

b. 
Trying to work on budget reductions - 2.5 and 3%.  Have heard about campuses with more drastic reductions but that is where we have started.

c. 
ITAC the Information Technology Group

i. 
All the CIOs worked hard during initial shutdown to distribute resources to students and faculty including hotspots.

ii. 
Tension between continued push to go virtual and planning for re-entry.

d. 
E-textbooks a continued problem.

7. 
1600-1700: Deans Only
